COUNCIL MEETING
CITY OF LUVERNE

December 11, 2017

The City of Luverne Council met in regular session on December 11, 2017 at 5:30 p.m., in the City Hall Building. The following members were present:


Mayor Ed Beasley
Charlie Johnson, Councilman
Kip Smith, Councilman 

Kathy Smyth, Councilwoman 
Elliott Jones, Councilman 
Eddie Billings, Councilman 

Mike Jones, Attorney

Margie Gomillion, Clerk

W.A. Neal, Building Inspector 

Mike Johnson, Chief


Absent:


Morris Tate, Engineer

Visitors:


James Morgan

Cholettea Cole

Mayor Beasley called the meeting to order. The mayor called on William Neal to lead the pledge of allegiance to the flag and Mike Jones to ask a prayer. 
The mayor called for the approval of the minutes of November 27, 2017.  Councilman Billings made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Councilman Johnson seconded the motion and the vote was unanimously approved.
Mayor Beasley stated everyone has a copy of Mr. Tate’s report. Routine work was performed. The council discussed several pot holes on Hawkins Avenue. The mayor stated he would get with Mr. Tate to get the street & water departments to get cold mix to repair the holes.
The mayor called on the city clerk for the administrative report. Routine work was performed. 
Mayor Beasley stated everyone has a copy of the police report. The chief introduced Ms. Quolettea Cole. Ms. Cole graduated from the police academy Thursday, December 7th with honors. The chief stated Ms. Cole was 2nd in her class and the Luverne Police Department is excited and proud to have her. 
 Councilman Johnson reported the park and lake is being maintained. The lake is closed the month of December and January.
The mayor reported the hangers at the airport have been rented. Mr. Walker has been repairing the old hanger.
Mayor Beasley stated everyone has a copy of the library’s report.
The mayor stated everyone has a copy of Mr. Neal’s report. The fire department has a 1985 Ford E-2051 that needs a seal to repair a leak. An estimate to repair the truck from Pierce Distributor EEP is $1,658.56. Councilman Billings made a motion to repair the 1985 Ford E-2051 in the amount of $1,658.56. Councilman Jones seconded the motion. The vote was as follows:
Yea: Charlie Johnson

Abstained: Kip Smith

         Kathy Smyth

         Elliott Jones

         Eddie Billings

The motion carried.

Mayor Beasley called on Councilwoman Smyth to report on economic development. Councilwoman Smyth reported the framework for the awning was put up today for the 61 on Main building and the canvas will be stretched on it tomorrow. The Greenville Glass Company will do the demo on the old glass and frame. They will install the new frame and glass work hopefully in the next couple of weeks. Councilwoman Smyth stated she spoke to Rotary a couple of weeks ago and they have asked about a downtown lighting project updating the Christmas decorations. The Rotary is interested in doing festoon lighting across the street. We have applied for a grant through AMEA for lighting in the amount of $5,000 and Rotary has pledged $3,000 for the decorations. Councilwoman Smyth stated with the funds from AMEA and Rotary there should be enough money to complete the lighting portion and then the next year or two complete the decorations.
The mayor reported he has a meeting at 10 a.m. in the morning with a grant writer to discuss a grant to repave the walking trail. Mayor Beasely invited any of the council to attend the meeting.
Chief Johnson reported the transmission in the 1998 Dodge truck at the police department is torn up. The chief stated the police department can possibly get a truck through ADECA and would only have to pay for the striping. After some discussion, Councilman Smith made a motion to declare the 1998 Dodge Ram 2500 vin# 3B7KC26Z6WM272155 as surplus. Councilman Jones seconded the motion and all was in favor.
Mayor Beasley stated Steve Hermeling’s appointment for the Water Board will expire in December. Councilman Smith made a motion to re-appoint Steve Hermeling to the Water Board. Councilman Jones seconded the motion and all was in favor.

The mayor stated Charlie Johnson’s appointment for the Recreation Board will expire in December. Councilman Jones made a motion to re-appoint Charlie Johnson to the Recreation Board. Councilwoman Smyth seconded the motion. The vote was as follows:

Yea: Kip Smith

Abstained: Charlie Johnson

         Kathy Smyth

         Elliott Jones

         Eddie Billings

The motion carried.

Mayor Beasley stated Barbara Sport’s appointment for the Library Board will expire in December. Councilman Jones made a motion to re-appoint Barbara Sport to the Library Board. Councilman Smith seconded the motion. The vote was as follows:

Yea: Charlie Johnson

Abstained: Eddie Billings

         Kip Smith

         Kathy Smyth

         Elliott Jones

The motion carried.

Mayor Beasley stated Tom Shows’ appointment for the Industrial Development Board has expired. Councilwoman Smyth made a motion to re-appoint Tom Shows to the Industrial Development Board. Councilman Jones seconded the motion and all was in favor.


Councilman Billings made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Smith seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned.

